Technical Support Bulletin: SM4/SM4BAT
SD Card Compatibility Fix

Overview

A number of customers have recently reported deployment problems when using SanDisk Extreme and
SanDisk Extreme Pro SDXC flash cards with their Song Meter SM4 family recorders. The issue can affect
all Song Meter SM4 family products including the SM4, SM4TS, SM4BAT-FS, SM4M, and SM4MU (but
excluding SM4BAT-ZC).

The failure generally manifests with schedules that make continuous back-to-back one-hour recordings
and can result in recordings being lost. Corrupted .WAV recordings with a 256KB length and/or many
.sm4dump files on the card care both indications. The issue only rarely affects schedules with short duty
cycle recordings such as 10 minutes on the hour, nor on triggered recordings on the SM4BAT-FS.

NOTE: MANY OF THE ABOVE SYMPTOMS ARE NORMAL AT THE END OF A DEPLOYMENT AS
BATTERIES FAIL. WHAT IS UNIQUE TO THIS ISSUE IS IT CAN OCCUR WHILE THE BATTERIES ARE
FRESH.

Additionally, some customers are reporting occasional flash card corruption with 2.3.1 firmware and
SDXC cards after deployments exhaust batteries.

Solution

We have released firmware version 2.3.3 that corrects this problem and may improve interoperability

with other flash cards as well. We strongly advise customers to update to this latest version as soon as
possible whether you are seeing issues or not. The firmware is available on our website after you log in
to your account here: https://www.wildlifeacoustics.com/account/downloads/sm4.

Firmware version 2.3.3 also fixes an unrelated issue, introduced with firmware 2.3.1, which could result
in corrupted cards that are formatted in exFAT and have the “dirty bit” set (this indicates an issue with
unmounting the card previously).

NOTE: IF YOU DO HAVE CARD CORRUPTION, WE HAVE TOOLS THAT CAN POSSIBLY RECOVER
RECORDINGS OFF THE CARD. CONTACT OUR SUPPORT TEAM FOR DETAILS.




Contact Us

Please contact support2021@wildlifeacoustics.com if you have any questions or concerns. We regret
any inconvenience this has caused and look forward to helping you have successful deployments.

Sincerely,

Wildlife Acoustics Technical Support Team



